8 Curtis Road Bristol, Ri 02809 December 15, 2023

To Members of the Bristol Town Council:

Happy Holidays!

Recently, Georgina MacDonald resigned her appointment to the Bristol County Water Authority. Her resignation is effective today, December 15, 2023.

Ms. MacDonald served as a BCWA Board member with distinction and was a continually respected contributor in assisting the Board in its decision-making. Of particular note she provided considerable financial, management and communications expertise to the Board and staff as we defined and implemented the on-going very successful programs and activities of the BCWA.

As you well know, the Bristol County water supply and system operations are complex and expanding. Each year the staff completes numerous improvements to the physical water system and successfully manages large-scale engineering and construction projects throughout the three towns, including work that is proceeding on the new connection to the Pawtucket Water Supply System. These programs and projects are also supported by our financial management and customer services teams which continue to refine our procedures and operations to maximize efficiencies and result in fruitful interactions with our customers. Our finances for our operations and capital improvements are carefully planned and we are well-positioned for the future.

I know the Bristol Town Council members will select a replacement Board member as soon as possible. A member of the community that has expertise in financial and/or organizational management and communications would be a great addition to the board and fill the gap left by Ms MacDonald's resignation.

Thank you for the opportunity to serve the Town of Bristol. If you have any questions or need any information, please contact me anytime.

Sincerely

Juan Mariscal, Chairman, Bristol County Water Authority

cc: Melissa Cordeiro, Town Clerk Steven Contente, Town Administrator

JAN 1 7 2024

JAN 172024

)23 DEC 18 AM11: 05

